
Email from Acting DBVI Director to SRC-DBVI Chair 
 
From: Fraser, Karen D. [mailto:Karen.D.Fraser@Maine.gov]  
Sent: Thursday, October 8, 2015 9:02 AM 
To: Kathy Despres <kathy.despres@caresinc.org> 
Cc: Paquette, Jeanne <Jeanne.Paquette@maine.gov>; Rabinowitz, Julie <Julie.Rabinowitz@maine.gov>; 
Freund, Richard <Richard.Freund@maine.gov> 
Subject: RE: Realignment Plan 
 
Hi Kathy- 
 
Attached is an overview of the DBVI situation and the plan outline as it currently stands.   We are finally 
fairly confident in the FFY 2016 Federal Grant award amount although are watching closely how things 
proceed with the Continuing Resolution and looming debt ceiling deadline. We are several weeks away 
from closing out FFY 2015, so those estimates may change. 
 
Clearly, there are many details to work through and we understood that the October 21st meeting was 
the opportunity to do so. Please advise if that is not correct. You have indicated that you would prefer to 
communicate with me in writing, but if a quick phone call would be helpful in answering any questions 
about the attachment, I would be happy to set up a time to speak. 
 
Karen 
 
Karen D. Fraser, Acting DBVI Director 
Bureau of Rehabilitation Services 
Maine Dept. of Labor  
150 State House Station  
Augusta, ME 04333-0150  
Tel. (207) 623-7961 
E-mail: Karen.D.Fraser@maine.gov 
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